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Public Involvement Advisory Council (PIAC)

Meeting Agenda and Notes
October 2, 2012
Members Present: Kelly Ball, Kyle Brown, Liam Frost, Donita Fry, Greg Greenway, Muna Idow, Denver Igarta, Elizabeth Kennedy-Wong, Paul Leistner, Carri Munn, Linda Nettekoven, Khalid Osman, Marty Stockton, Stephen Sykes, Mike Vander Veen, Chris White
Members Absent: Mohamed Abdiasis, Teresa Baldwin, Robert Boy, Glenn Bridger, Bill Gentile, Tim Hall, Brian Hoop, Inger McDowell, Amy Spring, Desiree Williams-Rajee, Keith Witcosky
Staff Present: Afifa Ahmed-Shafi, Jennifer McGuirk
Agenda

A. Introductions/PIAC Reflections
B. Announcements/Business

C. Small Group Meetings
Notes
A. Introductions

This meeting marked the fourth anniversary of PIAC’s founding. Attendees were asked to pause for a moment on what is working well with the Council—to share something they have enjoyed, appreciated, or been proud of related to their experience with PIAC. Common threads in attendees’ comments included being proud of PIAC’s tangible accomplishments, such as the Bureau Advisory Committee (BAC) recommendations, as well as an appreciation for the thought-provoking, challenging, yet respectful conversations that take place among PIAC members. Members also expressed appreciation for the educational nature of the PIAC and for an ethos that one member described as “welcoming, respectful, yet focused.” 
B. Announcements/Business

1. New and reappointed members
Afifa announced two new PIAC members: Muna Idow, Senior Community Outreach and Information Manager, at the City’s new Office of Equity and Human Rights, and Keith Witcosky, who is the Deputy Director of the Portland Development Commission.
Additionally, Council has reappointed Khalid Osman and Marty Stockton to the PIAC.
2. Update on staff support
Afifa introduced Jennifer McGuirk to the PIAC. Jennifer previously had attended PIAC meetings during the summer in her role as Afifa’s intern. On October 1, she started working in the Office of Neighborhood Involvement (ONI) 12 hours/week as Afifa’s program assistant. Beginning October 15, Afifa will temporarily reduce her hours to 30/week. She will be in the office Tuesdays-Thursdays during the academic year (through June 2013). This staffing plan should sustain the current level of support to the PIAC and to the other Best Practices programs despite Afifa’s reduced hours. The salary savings that resulted from Afifa’s reduction in hours is being used to fund the program assistant position.
3. City Council adoption of Budget Advisory Committee (BAC) recommendations
PIAC members represented the group to City Council at its September meeting. Greg and Desiree delivered PIAC’s annual report and Stephen and Amy presented our BAC recommendations. City Council thanked PIAC for its work. Commissioner Fish asked PIAC for future guidance and coaching on how to convey the advisory nature of the BACs to community members.
4. November PIAC meeting date change 
To avoid any potential conflicts with Election Day, the November PIAC meeting will be moved from the first Tuesday of the month. Afifa circulated a sheet allowing members to mark whether they could attend a PIAC meeting on 11/5, 11/7, and/or 11/13. She announced that she will send out the meeting date to members via e-mail. The date will also be posted on the PIAC website. Post meeting decision was made to hold November PIAC meeting on 11/13.
5. PIAC Coordinating Committee Updates
a) Coordinating Committee/Co-Leads/Project Management of Small Groups sign up-sheet
As with last month, Afifa circulated a sign-up sheet for members to state their interest in serving as a Small Group Co-Lead, Coordinating Committee member, and/or Project Coordinator for a small group. Afifa described these roles, which are summarized below. The Coordinating Committee hopes to organize these roles for 2013 to support small groups in their operation and cross-pollination.
	Co-Lead of small group

ideally will also serve on Coordinating Committee and/or as project coordinator
	Coordinating Committee member
	Project Coordinator for small group

	*facilitate small group meetings

*create agenda and distribute to group

*ensure meeting notes are taken and distributed

*one city staff and one community member from each small group
	*attend monthly meeting, 1-2 hours

*big picture PIAC thinking

*strategic look at work in all small groups; overlap and opportunities

*maintain PIAC’s master calendar

*bring proposals and business back to PIAC large group
	*track tasks and assignments for your small group

*email reminders for tasks between meetings

*work with co-lead to keep small group on track toward goals



b) Small Group work plan development
Afifa requested that small groups reserve time at the November meeting to do the following for 2013, if they have not already: 
1) develop work plans,
2) determine co-leads, and
3) determine representatives to the Coordinating Committee. 
Small groups will report this information back to the Coordinating Committee. In turn, the Coordinating Committee will use this information to ensure overall coordination among the groups.


c) Next Coordinating Committee meeting
The next meeting is Tuesday, October 16 from 2-3 p.m. at City Hall. All members are welcome to attend.
6. Small Group reports

a) Comp Plan—Community Involvement
Marty reported that the group has been working on integrating community involvement policies and principles into the City’s Comprehensive Plan. Tonight they will be comparing several versions of the current document to develop the next iteration. 
b) Budget Advisory Committees
Stephen reported that now that Council has approved the BAC recommendations, the group is focused on implementation. They will be discussing how to educate staff about the BAC recommendations. There has already been a meeting to explain the guidelines, so staff members do have some understanding of them. Paul asked whether the small group is considering creating an online FAQ, such as the FAQ created to explain the process for the Financial Impact & Public Involvement Statement (FIPIS) for Council action items. Stephen responded that the small group will need to discuss the kinds of supports that are needed. A workshop may provide enough information to staff, particularly since fewer people are affected by the BAC recommendations than by FIPIS. Tonight the group will also talk about who wants to continue working on the small group for implementation of the recommendations.
Some members asked what role Kelly would continue to play with the BAC recommendations. Kelly shared that technically Financial Planning (FP) oversees the budget process, and she works with FP as one of her customers. She foresees that relationship will continue, and reported that FP plans on working with Council on the BAC process. 

c) Annual Report & Evaluation

Carri reported that the small group has changed its name and is now the Annual State of Public Involvement Report and Evaluation small group, or ASPIRE. The group has been reviewing the results of the Bureau Public Involvement Baseline Assessment. Tonight the group will review and together revise a draft set of purposes and an outline for the assessment report. It will also divide tasks for moving the report forward.
C. Small Group meetings
The three subcommittees of PIAC met concurrently. To view small group notes, click on the name of the group in the left hand column of this page: http://www.portlandonline.com/oni/index.cfm?c=57420 
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